
			   LAWSON’S LATEST

23 JUNE 2023 TERM 2 WEEK 9

			     THE HENRY LAWSON HIGH SCHOOL

CHALLENGE, ENCOURAGE, ACHIEVE
49 SOUTH STREET, GRENFELL NSW 2810	    02 6343 1390	 www.henrylawso-h.schools@det.nsw.edu.au

‘Faces in the Street’

With one week remaining before school holidays,
we would like to thank you for a great term. 

School resumes on Tuesday 18 July. 



Congratulations to Jacqlyn Hughes on winning the wood holder kindly engineered and donated by 
Josh Liebich! 

Thank you to everyone for their support.

Thank you to following parents Paul Taylor, Scott Baker, Shawn Nowlan and Mark Loader who cut 
the load of wood donated to the school for the Gold Merit Ski Trip raffle. Congratulations to Wendy 
Ryan from Cowra who won the load of wood. 

Thank you also to Golden Glance Nursery in Young who donated the wattle tree for the Year 12 
fundraiser. Congratulations to Jenny Armstrong who won the scratch ticket tree. 

Over the June Long Weekend Year 12 raised over $500 for their chosen charity - The Brainchild 
Foundation, Well done! Students also raised over $400 to help with the cost of the Gold Merit Ski 
Trip. 



SCHOOL EXPECTATION DRAW

Week 8
Improving - Adelaide Nowlan, Responsible - 
Joshua Clarke, Positive - Annabella Taylor, 
Prepared - Grace Jolliffe, Respectful - Emma 
Mc Away 

Congratulations to the five students who received a $5 canteen voucher in the weekly draw from
all the reward tickets that were issued in the last two weeks.

Reward tickets are issued to students in recognition of meeting our whole school expectations of
Prepared, Improving Respectful, Positive and Responsible.

The whole school expectations are designed to support student understanding and engage
positive and respectful relationships, while contributing points to their house.

Week 9
Respectful - Blair Randall, Positive - Maddison 
Martin, Prepared - Phoebe Heathcote, Responsible 
- Raphaella Macmillan, Improving - Braydon Jewell 
(Absent)

Last Thursday Year 11 agriculture students conducted a farm case study at Ian and Jenny 
Armstrong’s farm, “Brentwood.” This was a great opportunity to learn more about farming in our 
local district. The students discovered which enterprises were on the farm and why the farmer 
made the decisions they did with managing the crops, pastures and livestock. We learnt about 
which varieties of pasture grow well and the sheep bloodlines for different markets. The other 
focus of the excursion was assessing the technologies used on the farm and suggesting future 
possible improvements.
Michelle Walker, Brodie Petty, Brayden Dowd and Harry Forde had an enjoyable day and were 
appreciative of the time Ian Armstrong gave to explaining his property details and taking us for a 
tour. this was a great learning opportunity for our students to support what they have learnt in class 
and to assist in preparing their assessment.

Year 11 Agriculture Farm Case Study



The Henry Lawson High School’s
Years 9 and 10 Science and Engineering Team

Wool Shed Clean-up Fundraiser

$250 – (5 to 10 workers for 3 hours)
Hire a team of students to clean your woolshed -
•	 Rubbish picked up and removed.
•	 Wool bins cleaned
•	 Shed swept
•	 Floors washed
•	 Wool picked and put into butts
•	 Clear fridges out
•	 Sanitise kitchen spaces
•	 And more ...

**We are unable to remove chemical drums etc, or use electric wool presses.
			   From this						      To this

 	 Photos are for advertising purposes only and results may differ from the images above.
Please ring 6343 1390 to make a booking (places are limited)



Netball NSW Cowra Schools Cup
Netball is alive and well at THLHS. Three teams participated in a great gala day at Cowra.
Our year 7/8 girls’ team and 9/10 girls’ team played valiantly against teams from much larger 
schools, winning some, losing some and drawing some. They participated in a spirit of fun and 
friendship which brought a sparkle to the day.

 The 9/10 boys’ team, helped out by four Year 7s, also showed great spirit and sportsmanship 
against a couple of teams who were more intent on basketball plays. Nevertheless, they rose to 
the challenge, showed great athleticism and came away with a win.

Our students were also impressive in their capability to manage their own teams, organising  
positions and subs, ensuring they were on court and on time, setting up and packing up. 

We thank the students who managed their teams, the students who also umpired on the day and 
Sophie Berry, Mikayla Hughes and Brodie Petty who were presented as umpires/managers,  
unable to participate as players.



Congratulations to all the Year 10 students who have 
successfully completed their Statement of Attainment 
in Provide First Aid! Your dedication and commitment 
to learning such a crucial skill are truly commendable.

By obtaining this certification, you have equipped 
yourselves with the knowledge and confidence to 
handle emergency situations effectively. The ability to 
provide first aid can make a significant difference in 
someone’s life, and your training has prepared you to 
do just that.

Snips 
This week THLHS had a special staff member beginning a trial program as a School Support Dog. 
Snips, the 2 year old Bordoodle joined Mrs Makin’s classes on Wednesday as well as enjoying 
greeting students at recess and lunch. 
He attended Peer Reading, enjoyed some one on one reading in AR with Year 8 Science before 
they continued work on their assignments and participated in the Year 11/12 Biology lesson. 
The social and mental benefits of students engaging with animals is well documented and we will 
be watching closely to see how we can best utilise Snips within our school. 
If you have any questions or queries about this trial program please contact Mrs Makin or Mr 
Flagg. 



Hospitality

On Monday, Year 12 Hospitality students stimulated a catering period for the staff. They had to 
prepare a variety of different foods and stimulated a three-course meal: entree, mains and dessert, 
for their cluster work. Students chose one food item to make, prepare and serve. The menu for 
the stimulate period was roast beetroot dip with flatbread and mediterranean antipasto tart for the 
entrees. For the mains, students made a Thai beef salad and a spicy calamari salad with a tropical 
dressing. The dessert was a Lebanese rose milk pudding and a brandy snapped basket filled with 
fresh fruit. Year 12 has an hour and a half to prepare the course. Pictured above are some of the 
student’s work during the lesson. The Year 12 did a marvellous job! 

School Tights are now avaiable at the 
School Canteen for $15.00

Back To School NSW Vouchers Accepted. 
Reminder, these Vouchers expire at the  

end of June! 



Careers News 
Year 10 have been putting their best foot forward while out on work experience. They have called 
upon relatives, family friends, family work colleagues and unknown businesses to organise their 
week within the workplace. Students have travelled to Young, Cowra, Forbes, Gooloogong, West 
Wyalong, Wagga Wagga, Penrith, Sydney and Empire Bay. This would not be possible without the 
many local businesses within our community that have supported our students. We thank them for 
providing guidance and support to our students throughout the week. Thank you to the following 
Grenfell businesses:

Grenfell Primary School			   KB5 Fitness			   Oliver’s Hardware
Conron Group				    Grenfell Pre School		 Grenfell Pharmacy
Bound Pages Bookshop			   Unwind			   CG Smith & RG Smith
Bromar Engineering				   St Joseph’s School		  AHRT Welding
Weddin Shire Council			   Hair By Kate			   Grahame Edwards Electrical
Mick’s Local Bakery				   Kim Chi Bakery		  Gooloogong Public School	
SE & J, MG & CM Griffiths



Year 10 Work Experience 





Reminders 

English/History Assessment Reminders  
•	 HSC Advanced English: Craft of Writing portfolio due 21 July (week 1 term 3) 
•	 HSC Standard English: Craft of Writing portfolio due 21 July (week 1 term 3) 
•	 HSC English Studies: Classwork portfolio due 21 July (week 1 term 3) 
•	 Year 11 Standard English: Contemporary Possibilities task due 27 June (week 10) 
•	 Year 11 Modern History: Historical Investigation due 29 June (week 10) 
•	 Year 10 English: Comparative essay due 30 June (week 10) 
•	 Year 9 English: Multimodal presentation of characters due 27 June (week 10) 
•	 Year 8 English: Visual representation and speech due 27 June (week 10) 
•	 Year 7 English: Imaginative narrative task due 26 June (week 10) 

IMPORTANT REMINDER TO ALL YEAR 12 STUDENTS: It is your responsibility to seek  
teacher feedback on your drafts for Craft of Writing (Advanced and Standard) and Classwork port-
folio (Studies) THIS TERM, before final submission in Week 1 of Term 3. 

Volunteers wanted! 
Join the Grenfell Museum 

to preserve our history 
digitally. 

Contact the Grenfell 
Historical Museum.








